

CHRIST THE SAVIOUR C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL

The Grove, London W5 5DX | New Broadway, London W5 2XA www.ctsprimary.org.uk | admin@cts-school.org | 020 8249 6800 | Headteacher: Mrs K.Tramoni

Friday, 1st April 2022

Dear Parents,

We are really pleased to have reached the end of the first full Spring Term since 2019! It has been a very busy term with lots of excitement about learning across the school. This week our Year 6 pupils have had a thrilling adventure on their residential trip to Marchants Hill, Year 3 enjoyed their Easter activities of craft and songs with parents, Year 4 have perfected their biking skills, our Year 1 and 2 Gospel choir sang beautifully in Mass for the first time and Year 5 sensibly delivered their donations to the foodbank.

During Lent, we have focussed on the Christian Value of Service. On Monday, children heard a story from the Gospel of John. They learnt about the time when Jesus gathered with his twelve closest friends, the disciples, and prepared to eat the Passover meal together. At the Last Supper, Jesus washed the feet of his disciples and said:

"Now that I, your Lord and Teacher, have washed your feet, you also should wash one another's feet. I have set you an example that you should do as I have done for you."

John Ch 13 vs14

Children learnt that Jesus was using this as one example of how we need to follow Him and serve one another. During Lent we have thought about the small acts of service we can do at home, at Church and at school to follow Jesus' example.

It has been a pleasure over the last few weeks to see all the different ways our pupils have been using their gifts in service to raise money for their chosen Lent charities. Each year group chose a charity and worked together to fundraise and advocate for these different groups.

We are currently advertising for lunchtime supervisors and catering staff to join our staff team. Information about these positions and how to apply can be found on our school website within the "Staff Vacancies" page.

We have recently advertised for a permanent SENCO and I am delighted to announce that Miss Gallagher, who has been acting-SENCO for the last two terms, has been successfully appointed to this substantive position on the leadership team.

I wish you and your families a safe and restful Easter break and look forward to seeing you on our first day of term, Tuesday 19th April.

Best wishes, Mrs Tramoni